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TO:  All Bidders 
 

FROM: Rob Wick, PMP Project Manager 
 

DATE: June 23, 2020 
 

SUBJECT:  Addendum #2 Moriah Port Henry Water & Sewer Utility Replacement Phase II RFP 

 

 
 

This Addendum, issued to bid document holders of record, indicates changes to the bid documents for Moriah 
Port Henry Water & Sewer Utility Replacement Phase II RFP. 
 
 
The due date for the proposals has been extended to Thursday, July 2, 2020 at 2:00 P.M. 
 
 
Please see the following Questions and Answers: 
 
Question:  Will the anticipated addendums include a map that clearly defines the work area? 
 
Answer:  Please see page 100 of the original RFP. 
 
Question:  The RFP does not discuss work on 3rd Lane, the map in the RFP does not appear to include work on 3rd Lane.         

Is work on 3rd Lane anticipated? 
 
Answer:  This project does not include 3rd Lane at this time, it might be included in a Phase III project.  
 
Question:  The scope of work references sewer main replacement and rehabilitation. It is noted that no lining is proposed 

within the estimate provided within Appendix B of the RFP.  Is the intent of the project that the sewer will be 
replaced and not lined as the estimate suggests? 

 
Answer:  Please refer back to the Appendices in the Engineering Report included in Addendum #1, Appendix B, 

Note 4. 
 

Note 4 states “Although cured-in-place lining is called out for certain sections of sewer main, additional 
surveying and inspection shall be required before determining final construction methods.” 
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Question:  The estimate includes 880 Ft of Water and Sewer Main Replacement, but the RFP anticipates 1000 LF?  
 
Answer:  Please refer back to Section A of the original RFP. 

“The project consists of roughly 1,000 linear feet of water main replacement with approximately 28 water 
services and 1,000 linear feet of sanitary sewer main replacement and rehabilitation and approximately 500 
tons of pavement restoration.” 
The approximation of 1,000 linear feet of water and sewer main replacement is an estimated amount, this 
includes the 880 feet in the estimate and allows for any additional pipe that might be needed during 
construction. 

 
Question:  Also, the RFP anticipates 500 tons of pavement restoration, does the project anticipate a complete restoration of 

the streets affected by the work (i.e. a mill and fill or complete asphalt reconstruction)? 
 
Answer:  Complete asphalt reconstruction is anticipated. 
 
Question:  Is the town anticipating providing additional funding to the project above that is awarded through OCR? 
 
Answer:  Not at this time. 
 
 
 

END OF ADDENDUM # 2 

 

 


